Today, the Santa Cruz County Emergency Operations Center and Santa Cruz County Regional 911 launched a test of the CodeRED system to help kick off a new phase of public outreach related to potential debris flow events in and near the CZU Lightning Complex burn area. 
If you live in a debris flow evacuation zone (see community.zonehaven.com) and have a landline or have signed up for CodeRED alerts, should have received an alert about this exercise. If you did not received this message or are unsure whether you did, please go to https://www.scr911.org/.../sign-reverse-9-1-1... to enroll today. We also encourage residents to download the CodeRED app for their smartphones, but signing up through the web portal is the most important step you can take to make sure you receive emergency notifications. Those with traditional landlines should also receive telephone alerts, but those with cellular-only or VoIP lines (through cable and other providers) will need to sign up. 
If you believe you previously signed up but did not receive any notification, please use the link above to resubmit your enrollment, or call Code RED at 866-939-0911 to confirm enrollment. 
Beginning Thursday, Nov. 19, Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) volunteers will begin canvassing homes throughout potential evacuation areas to help prepare residents for debris flow evacuations. CERT volunteers will carry identification and be clearly identifiable by their clothing, and will begin outreach in the Boulder Creek area. 
In addition to providing important information, volunteers will ask residents to take a survey about their needs to so that we may better assist residents during any emergency. In addition, we will be asking for emergency contact info to help find you should first responders be unable to locate you following a potential debris flow event. This important information is for emergency purposes only and will not be used for commercial purposes or shared with any other governmental agency, including the federal government. 
This work will continue through the next week, and longer if necessary. Our intent is to visit every home in the evacuation area. If you are not home when volunteers visit, we will leave information at your property. If you are unable to speak with volunteers, we encourage every household to fill out the survey, available at https://arcg.is/15T5GP1.
Thank you and be safe this winter.
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